
 
 
 
 
March 18, 2020 
 
Dear parent(s) and/or guardian(s) 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for coming in to pick up your 
child’s resources and belongings. An emotional day for everyone; students, staff and 
parents, thank you for the many kind words. We have now completed one of our major 
tasks which was to prepare the school for our custodial staff so that they can do a deep 
cleaning. They will be starting this task very soon. 
 
We are now focused on planning in preparation to launch online learning for all 
students in kindergarten to grade 8. We are very fortunate, we have much expertise on 
staff and within our Division in delivering learning activities in an online learning 
environment. We are working together to share best practices and ideas on how best 
to engage our students. Once again, thank you for your patience as we make this big 
shift in planning for our students.  Mrs. Kleparchuk and I are most proud of our staff. 
They are shifting gears on the fly and are excited to do their very best for your children.  
 
Currently, our school Division requires that our staff be at their place of work.  We 
continue to maintain regular working hours of 8:30 am to 3:15 pm Monday to Friday. 
This may or may not change in the coming weeks, we will let you know if there are 
changes.  
 
Please be mindful that staff will be resting during the Spring Break holiday from March 
19 - 29. We hope that you and your family have an enjoyable and restful Spring Break. 
Let’s keep the faith, we will get through these challenging times. As always, I ask you to 
continue to pray for those who are ill, our health workers and first responders. Be safe. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mr. Greg Lamer       Mrs. Lisa Kleparchuk 
Principal                    Vice Principal 


